
 

 

Dear Neighbors,  

Town Hall on Aging in Place with AARP: Tuesday, 2/22 at 12PM 

Please join me next week for a Town Hall on Aging in Place with 
AARP on Tuesday, February 22 at 12PM. We will be joined by 
Assemblymember Harvey Epstein, who will introduce the Accessory 
Homes Enabling Act (A4854A / S4547A), legislation being proposed in 
New York to legalize Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUs), smaller, 
independent residential dwelling units located on the same lot as 
stand-alone single-family homes. Sometimes called “granny flats,” 
ADUs can enable homeowners to provide needed housing for their 
parents, adult children, grandchildren, or other loved ones. Speakers 
will include AARP Associate State Director Kristen McManus and 
AARP Senior Legislative Representative Samar Jha. Register for the 
Zoom Town Hall here! 

 

  

 

https://zoom.us/j/96625673225?pwd=UWhKTTc0Z2xPQ3lMS1h2YnVGUHZDQT09
https://zoom.us/j/96625673225?pwd=UWhKTTc0Z2xPQ3lMS1h2YnVGUHZDQT09


This week, the Assembly passed legislation that will authorize 
temporary and conditional licenses for the cultivation and processing 
of adult use marijuana, beginning the establishment of the adult use 
cannabis market (A.9283, Peoples-Stokes). 

This legislation would authorize temporary conditional adult use 
licenses for cultivating and processing in order to establish the adult 
use cannabis market in a timely manner. Eligible applicants would 
need to have possessed a valid industrial hemp grower authorization 
from the Department of Agriculture and Markets as of December 31, 
2021, be in good standing, and have grown and harvested hemp for at 
least two of the last four years. Temporary conditional adult use 
cultivator licenses would permit licensees to grow cannabis outdoors 
or in a greenhouse with up to 20 artificial lights. The temporary 
conditional adult use processor license would permit licensees to 
manufacture and distribute cannabis products. On June 1, 2023, both 
conditional cultivators and processors would be required to apply for a 
distributor license. Both licenses would end on June 30, 2024. 

The bill would require that both cultivator and processor licensees 
participate in a social equity mentorship program as well as an 
environmental sustainability program, which would help future 
cultivators and processors who are interested in gaining experience 
and knowledge from those with industry experience. 

In March of last year, New York State passed the Marijuana 
Regulation and Taxation Act (MRTA), which legalized the adult use of 
marijuana. As a part of the MRTA, the Office of Cannabis 
Management was tasked with developing and implementing a social 
equity plan to ensure that individuals previously harmed by drug laws, 
minority and women owned businesses (MWBE), distressed farmers 
and service-disabled veterans are able to participate in the legal 
cannabis industry. 

 

NYSEG Billing Issues: 

We are hearing of widespread concerns with increases on NYSEG 
bills for local customers. If this issue is affecting you, please complete 
the following survey: 

CLICK HERE TO COMPLETE NYSEG BILLING SURVEY 

https://nyassembly.gov/leg/?default_fld=&leg_video=&bn=A09283&term=&Summary=Y
https://nyassembly.gov/Press/?sec=story&story=96303
https://nyassembly.gov/Press/?sec=story&story=96303
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSea_L5LUK7TUoMjeZK7QEQW2XSpJwVZbqKU1eaRYCHKwSVJlQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


Tax Season Reminders: 

Passed as part of the 2021-22 New York State budget, the property 
tax circuit breaker program provides a tax credit that can help middle-
class families save money on their property tax bills. Unlike STAR, the 
new program is a credit that New Yorkers must claim when they file 
their income tax returns. 

 
  

The American Rescue Plan expanded the Child Tax Credit and 
Earned Income Tax Credit to help more Americans access the 
benefits they need to thrive. To learn more about these programs and 
to see if you qualify, visit: www.irs.gov/credits-deductions/advance-
child-tax-credit-payments-in-2021 and www.irs.gov/credits-
deductions/individuals/earned-income-tax-credit-eitc 

 

Have a safe and restful weekend! 

http://www.irs.gov/credits-deductions/advance-child-tax-credit-payments-in-2021
http://www.irs.gov/credits-deductions/advance-child-tax-credit-payments-in-2021
http://www.irs.gov/credits-deductions/individuals/earned-income-tax-credit-eitc
http://www.irs.gov/credits-deductions/individuals/earned-income-tax-credit-eitc


In good health, 

 

Anna Kelles, Ph.D. 

Assemblymember, 125th A.D. 
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https://www.facebook.com/AMAnnaKelles/
https://twitter.com/annakelles?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
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